
 

 

Agenda Item No: 4.3 

March Area Transport Study: Broad Street Scheme  
 
To:    Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Combined Authority Board  
 
Meeting Date:  30 March 2022 
 
Public report: Yes 

  
Lead Member:  Mayor Dr Nik Johnson 
 
From:     Rowland Potter, Head of Transport  
 
Key decision:    Yes 
 
Forward Plan ref:  KD2022/004 
 
Recommendations:   The Combined Authority Board is recommended to: 

 
a) Re-purpose £586,205 of CPCA Future High Street Fund monies 

to undertake the initial phases of the March Area Transport 
Study Broad Street construction. 
 

b) Approve the drawdown of £3,780,387 for the construction of 
March Area Transport Study Broad Street scheme, in full, 
(subject to the independent evaluation and sign off of the Full 
Business Case by the Combined Authority Board at a future 
meeting). 

 
c) Delegate authority to the Head of Transport and Chief Finance 

Officer to enter into Grant Funding Agreements with 
Cambridgeshire County Council in relation to the March Area 
Transport Study. 

 
Voting arrangements: A vote in favour by at least two thirds of all Members (or their 

Substitute Members) appointed by the Constituent Councils 
present and voting, to include the Members appointed by 
Cambridgeshire County Council or Peterborough City Council, or 
their Substitute Members. 

 



 

Any vote in favour must include the vote of the Mayor, or the 
Deputy Mayor acting in place of the Mayor, to be carried.  



 

1. Purpose 

 
1.1 The Board’s approval is sought to re-purpose of £586,205 of CPCA Future High Street 

Fund monies to undertake early tasks of the March Area Transport Study (MATS) Broad 
Street construction stage.  Approval is also sought for the drawdown of £3,780,387 for 
construction of MATS Broad Street scheme. 
 

1.2 The approval of funds is dependent on the Full Business Case being subject to independent 
evaluation and subsequently signed off under assurance. This is programmed for 
December 2022.  Following this assurance, £586,205 of the funds will be repurposed back 
to the CPCA Future High Street Fund budget 
 

1.3 These proposals were considered by the Transport and Infrastructure Committee on 14 
March 2022.  Following discussion, the Committee resolved unanimously to recommend the 
proposals to the Combined Authority Board for approval.  
 

1.4 The Committee report and appendices can be viewed via the link below.  Item 2.3 refers: 
 

Transport and Infrastructure Committee - 14 March 2022 
 

2.  Considerations 

 
2.1 Following discussions at the Transport and Infrastructure Committee, it is proposed in the 

recommendation that the Full Business Case be brought back to the Combined Authority 
Board for sign off. 

 

3. Appendices 
 
3.1 Appendix 1 - March Area Transport Study Broad Street LTN 1-20 
 
3.2 Appendix 2 - March Area Transport Study FBC Carbon Assessment  
 
 

4.  Background Papers 
 

4.1 Combined Authority Board 25 November 2020 
 
4.2 Combined Authority Board report 29 September 2021 
 
 
 
 
 

https://cambridgeshirepeterboroughcagov.cmis.uk.com/Meetings/tabid/70/ctl/ViewMeetingPublic/mid/397/Meeting/2062/Committee/67/SelectedTab/Documents/Default.aspx
https://cambridgeshirepeterboroughcagov.cmis.uk.com/Document.ashx?czJKcaeAi5tUFL1DTL2UE4zNRBcoShgo=ybMTNozVQ9HH9Cc7Wq1OU4PfU%2fZnFlClyRsn3mRdGlgV80TDAynPew%3d%3d&rUzwRPf%2bZ3zd4E7Ikn8Lyw%3d%3d=pwRE6AGJFLDNlh225F5QMaQWCtPHwdhUfCZ%2fLUQzgA2uL5jNRG4jdQ%3d%3d&mCTIbCubSFfXsDGW9IXnlg%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&kCx1AnS9%2fpWZQ40DXFvdEw%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&uJovDxwdjMPoYv%2bAJvYtyA%3d%3d=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&FgPlIEJYlotS%2bYGoBi5olA%3d%3d=NHdURQburHA%3d&d9Qjj0ag1Pd993jsyOJqFvmyB7X0CSQK=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNR9xqBux0r1Q8Za60lavYmz=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNQ16B2MHuCpMRKZMwaG1PaO=ctNJFf55vVA%3d
https://cambridgeshirepeterboroughcagov.cmis.uk.com/Document.ashx?czJKcaeAi5tUFL1DTL2UE4zNRBcoShgo=vsnpv7fj00p8ehKRUlt0OKnR8v9OUMmjcAfobncxBanwX7bzhz7pWA%3d%3d&rUzwRPf%2bZ3zd4E7Ikn8Lyw%3d%3d=pwRE6AGJFLDNlh225F5QMaQWCtPHwdhUfCZ%2fLUQzgA2uL5jNRG4jdQ%3d%3d&mCTIbCubSFfXsDGW9IXnlg%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&kCx1AnS9%2fpWZQ40DXFvdEw%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&uJovDxwdjMPoYv%2bAJvYtyA%3d%3d=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&FgPlIEJYlotS%2bYGoBi5olA%3d%3d=NHdURQburHA%3d&d9Qjj0ag1Pd993jsyOJqFvmyB7X0CSQK=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNR9xqBux0r1Q8Za60lavYmz=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNQ16B2MHuCpMRKZMwaG1PaO=ctNJFf55vVA%3d
https://cambridgeshirepeterboroughcagov.cmis.uk.com/Document.ashx?czJKcaeAi5tUFL1DTL2UE4zNRBcoShgo=FpdP7xvHzMmW0liISUEPRhB%2fbYSkrJhT6kyt%2bawDTgQKK01J%2brG%2fGQ%3d%3d&rUzwRPf%2bZ3zd4E7Ikn8Lyw%3d%3d=pwRE6AGJFLDNlh225F5QMaQWCtPHwdhUfCZ%2fLUQzgA2uL5jNRG4jdQ%3d%3d&mCTIbCubSFfXsDGW9IXnlg%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&kCx1AnS9%2fpWZQ40DXFvdEw%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&uJovDxwdjMPoYv%2bAJvYtyA%3d%3d=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&FgPlIEJYlotS%2bYGoBi5olA%3d%3d=NHdURQburHA%3d&d9Qjj0ag1Pd993jsyOJqFvmyB7X0CSQK=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNR9xqBux0r1Q8Za60lavYmz=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNQ16B2MHuCpMRKZMwaG1PaO=ctNJFf55vVA%3d
https://cambridgeshirepeterboroughcagov.cmis.uk.com/Document.ashx?czJKcaeAi5tUFL1DTL2UE4zNRBcoShgo=3Jhq9B34muMQ7X6QPnuztMbsU270fQ3rneoBLX0d8YCvz7ukEAfdTg%3d%3d&rUzwRPf%2bZ3zd4E7Ikn8Lyw%3d%3d=pwRE6AGJFLDNlh225F5QMaQWCtPHwdhUfCZ%2fLUQzgA2uL5jNRG4jdQ%3d%3d&mCTIbCubSFfXsDGW9IXnlg%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&kCx1AnS9%2fpWZQ40DXFvdEw%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&uJovDxwdjMPoYv%2bAJvYtyA%3d%3d=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&FgPlIEJYlotS%2bYGoBi5olA%3d%3d=NHdURQburHA%3d&d9Qjj0ag1Pd993jsyOJqFvmyB7X0CSQK=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNR9xqBux0r1Q8Za60lavYmz=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNQ16B2MHuCpMRKZMwaG1PaO=ctNJFf55vVA%3d

